Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Professional Engineers
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Professional Engineers has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Jonathan A. Batista on May 14, 2020. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 46, No. 103, of the May 27, 2020, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner asked the Board 5 “questions,” relating to Section 471.015, F.S., and the PE Examination necessary for licensure, and how that requirement can be complied with in light of COVID-19 restrictions. The Board reviewed the Petition as its video-conference meeting held on June 10, 2020. The Board’s Order, filed on August 17, 2021, denied the Petition finding that it does not meet the legal requirements of Section 120.565, F.S.

A copy of the Final Order Denying Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Zana Raybon, Executive Director, 2639 North Monroe Street, Suite B-112, Tallahassee, Florida 32303, or telephone (850)521-0050, or by email: zraybon@fbpe.org.

